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Dear Delegates & Members,

• 2013 was rather disappointing in the working disciplines relative to previous years and continues to be less 
attractive to owners, handlers and breeders than the more popular beauty and conformation events.

• Only three of the Rottweiler clubs held working events in 2013.

• Congratulations to all those clubs, owners, handlers and rotties for hosting and competing in 2013.

• Results of shows as follows;

Cape Rottweiler Club – IPO and BH Trial No. of Rottweiler qualifications:  None

Meridian Rottweiler League – BH Trial No. of Rottweiler Qualifications:  5

WP Rottweiler Club – Classic Working Trial No. of Rottweiler Qualifications:  2

WP Rottweiler Club – TT Trial No. of Rottweiler Qualifications:  None

Conclusion

• Much effort has been made in recent years to bring the working disciplines to a higher level of participation 
and popularity amongst Rottweiler owners. To ensure that this momentum is not lost, Rottweiler clubs 
should endeavour to promote and encourage  all aspects of the working disciplines to members. 

• Increased promotion of the individually recognised aspects of IPO sport namely SPr, FPr and UPr should be 
the key focus in driving participation and success towards the much desired IPO title.


